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                   The Theresian Society

                          Minutes for Friday, February 2, 2018
President:  Glenda Espiritu called the meeting to order at 9:45 am and lead 25 attendees in the opening prayer.
Minutes:  It was determined that everyone had received and reviewed January minutes.  Motion made and seconded to accept as written and motion passed.
Treasurer Report: Glenda reported a brief update for Ginny. Total monies deposited thus far was $80 (collected in dues at previous meeting), the $25.00 donation from Ramona and the $28.00 collected for flowers.  Checks were issued for: the countertop ($2800); the Theresian pins ($19.75); $80 was paid for the Theresian intentions for Masses for the year; and $75 for alter flowers for February 11th  . We commissioned Ana (a sister Theresians) to do the arrangements at a cost savings instead of using the local florist.  
Prayer Line: Glenda reported for Donna, who was no able to attend.  An updated list will be emailed (with the minutes) and a hard copy placed in the Theresian box for those who do not have email.   
Correspondence:  Glenda reported for Phyllis Koos, the Corresponding Secretary, that she mailed 6 birthday cards for January, and one sympathy card.
Funeral Reception:  Marianne McCloskey, the Funeral Reception Coordinator, reports that she is awaiting information from one family that may request a memorial Mass for their family member and will advise members accordingly.
Call Tree:  Trish Davis, Call tree coordinator, explained that she calls members who are not on the email to update as needed.  She updated us on Laurie Kujawski’s and Dina Buchanan’s medical issues.
Unfinished Business:
Christmas Bazaar:  Charlene Galvez is the coordinator for this year’s Bazaar, and there is a sign-up sheet for this committee and for interested participants.  The first meeting is scheduled Feb. 14th after the Rosary. 
Altar flowers:   For Feb. 10/11 Masses, Ana will coordinate the flowers colors as red, pink and white in honor of Valentine’s Day. 
Lenten Rosary:  This will be held every Wednesday at 10 am in the Chapel.  
Crafters meetings:  Will start meeting again the first and third Tuesday of the month, beginning Feb 6th at the ALC.  Thank you to all that have donated items!! Glenda and Terry have reorganized items currently in the room and all the past and present donations help, as this reduces our costs to make items to sell at the Bazaar.  As you start spring cleaning and find items you no longer need, contact the crafters and there will be a list of projects, and arrangements can be made regarding storage, etc.  If we cannot use them, Nadine may be able utilize them for the youth projects/programs. 
Soup with Love:  will begin Friday, Feb 16th.  Linda Conway and Terry Sabourin will be coordinating this event.  
Linda can be reached at 804-832-2353.  And volunteers are needed for the following services: Set-up on Thursday at 9:00 a.m.; Bread donations; Meatless soup donations; Servers (take orders and bring soup to seated patrons); Busing tables; Dishwasher to operate the dishwasher (labor intensive). 
Volunteers are asked to come on Friday at 10:45 and stay until 2:00.  Parking for volunteers is in the overflow parking area.  If you bring a soup, it can be in a container.  The kitchen volunteers will heat the soup in pots on the stove.  You can also bring your soup in your Crock Pot.  Your name and number should be on any containers you bring and picked up at the following weekend Mass.  No plastic containers are to be saved and stored at the Church due to health regulations. 
Also Linda was asking if anyone can locate or pick up some individual butter servings at Costco or Sam’s Club to contact her at 804-832-2353.  
Rosary Collection Box:  A box for rosary collection for the Congo will be located in the Social Hall on the white cabinet during Lent.  Betty White will collect these rosaries and forward to the organization in charge.  Visit Educatethecongo on Facebook for more information.  
New Business:  
Puerto Rican relief donation:  Motion made and seconded to make a $100 donation through Remote Area Medical for Puerto Rican Hurricane Relief.  Motion passed.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
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Glenda thanked Trish Davis and Terry Greer for hosting today’s meeting as well as Ann Foster and Marianne McCloskey for volunteering as readers for today’s Mass.

Linda Gregory requested that if a family has a sick member that wants communion to call the office, and mentioned to Trish as she calls our sister Theresians.  She added that members are needed for this Ministry and to contact her if you are interested.  
There being no further business, prayers were recited and Glenda adjourned the meeting at 10:10 AM. The next meeting will be Friday March 2nd in the classroom.  Please remember to park in the overflow parking lot due to Soup with Love activity in the Social Hall.  There will be no refreshments at the next meeting in respect for Lenten fasting.
Respectfully submitted,

Cathie Sobieski, Secretary 



